IHCP bulletin

INDIANA HEALTH COVERAGE PROGRAMS

BT2022114 DECEMBER 13, 2022

IHCP to begin recouping payments due to EVV noncompliance

Federal law requires personal care service and home health service providers to use an electronic visit verification (EVV) system to document services rendered and directs Medicaid programs to implement this requirement. The requirement that personal care services providers use an EVV system has been in place since Jan. 1, 2021, and will be in place for home health providers as of Jan. 1, 2024.

The Indiana Health Coverage Programs (IHCP) announced in *IHCP Bulletin* <u>BT202248</u> that the IHCP would begin denying claims for personal care services that are not EVV-compliant beginning with dates of services on or after Jan. 1, 2023. The IHCP has decided to postpone this final enforcement date until later in 2023.

However, personal care services providers that are found to be out of compliance with the EVV requirement will begin seeing select claims recouped beginning in January 2023.

Home health providers will not be impacted by this

recoupment process at this time. Providers will receive information on their Remittance Advice statements identifying any claims that are being recouped as a result of EVV noncompliance.



QUESTIONS?

If you have questions about this publication, please contact Customer Assistance at 800-457-4584.

COPIES OF THIS PUBLICATION

If you need additional copies of this publication, please download them from the <u>IHCP Bulletins</u> page of the IHCP provider website at in.gov/medicaid/providers.

SIGN UP FOR IHCP EMAIL NOTIFICATIONS

To receive email notices of IHCP publications, subscribe by clicking the blue subscription envelope or sign up from the IHCP provider website at in.gov/medicaid/providers.